

City of Camarillo

601 Carmen Drive • P.O. Box 248 • Camarillo, CA 93011-0248

Office of the City Manager (805) 388-5307 FAX (805) 388-5318

April 22, 2016

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Dear Board Members:

On behalf of the City of Camarillo, I would like to express our support of the Tri-County Community Choice Aggregation (CAA) feasibility study, and appreciation of you taking the lead on this important matter.

CCA allows local governments to become an energy purveyor and to purchase electrical energy on the wholesale market; and to establish rates on behalf of their residents, businesses, and municipal accounts. The Advisory Working Group, comprised of staff from each of the contributing local governments, has been meeting for several months. Our role consists of assisting in obtaining load data from the utilities, selecting a qualified consultant to perform the feasibility study, defining the objectives for the study, developing a communications plan, and reviewing and commenting on the feasibility study draft.

As a member of the Advisory Working Group and on behalf of the City of Camarillo, I respectfully request your approval of the contract between the County of Santa Barbara and Willdan Financial Services for the completion of the Tri-County CCA feasibility study.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (805) 388-5307.

Sincerely,

Dave Norman City Manager

c: Camarillo City Council